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THE NEWSLETTER OF SALEM STAMP SOCIETY 

From the President’s Desk  

Hi All, 
Happy 92nd Anniversary to the  

Salem Stamp Society,  there will 
be cake at the March 
meeting to celebrate 

this incredible mile-
stone.   
Just a couple of quick 

reminders: we return to the nor-
mal day and time for our meet-
ings. The 3rd Wednesday at 7pm 

with doors open at 6pm…...and 
don't forget to pay membership 
dues by April 15th. 

 
Due to the cancellation of last 
month's meeting the board has 

decided to move up the February 
programs to this months meeting. 
Gary Tiffin’s talk " Reflections of 
a Retired Stamp Dealer" and the 

February Bid Board will happen 
at this March meeting.  

The Workshops are Returning 

The first Workshop will be held 
Wednesday April 23rd at 6 p.m. 
at the Home of Lisa Janz, 1275 

Elser Ct SE, Salem 97302 

Back by popular demand is the 
topic "Stamp IDing" So bring 

those stamps that you haven't 
been able to identify.  We can 
work as a team to help each    
other. 

We are also planning a second 
workshop in October.  What top-
ic would you like to explore in 

this second workshop?  Please 
don't hesitate to share your Ideas. 

Please talk to me at the meeting 

or just send me and e-mail at 
lisan2scotties@msn.com. 

Upcoming Events 
 
March 15th 10 am-4pm 
Pacific Northwest Postal History 
Society Sale at the Oregon Stamp 
Society 
4828 NE 33rd Ave. Portland OR. 
 
March 16th 10am-4pm 
STAMPEX  
Scottish Rite Center 4090 Com-

mercial St SE Salem OR 97302 

March 29th 
John D. Arn Symposium  

Best Western Lake Front Inn and 
Conference Center, Moses Lake 
Washington. 

4 speakers and 2 Auctions. Reg-
istration form and more infor-
mation at www.nwfedstamps.org 

See you at STAMPEX and the  
next meeting. 

Lisa Janz 
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Club News & Meetings 

The February Bid Board has been moved to the 

March 19th meeting, The list of lots and selected   
images are shown again in this newsletter. Bids can 
be registered with Bob Reynolds in advance if you 

are unable to attend in person. You are reminded 
that you have to be a fully paid up member to take 
part in auctions or Bid Boards. 

There will be a special raffle prize at the March 

meeting as part of the birthday celebrations. 

2025 Dues are now Due! 

About half the membership have not yet paid their 
dues for 2025. Please see Alan Maul at the next 
meeting or mail a check payable to Salem Stamp 
Society at the address below. Fees are $10 for an 
individual or $15 for a family.  

Salem Spring STAMPEX. 

Gary has been busy making arrangements for our 

Spring STAMPEX which takes place this year on 
Sunday March 16th at the Scottish Rite Center. 
There will be 9 dealers at the show and a Youth 
area. A full listing of the dealers is on our web site. 

Please be sure to attend and make the show anoth-
er success.  
 

The Thomas De La Rue Company  

and the Confederate States.  

Last year our club member Worth Mathewson 
gave a very nice talk on the stamps of the US  

Confederate States. He described the link between 
the British printing company Thomas De 
La Rue and the 1862 Jefferson Davis 5c 

blue and the 1c  orange stamps. More 
recently he kindly gave me more infor-
mation on this subject and an example of 

the 5c stamp (see below). 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This episode of philatelic history makes for an  
interesting story for collectors of stamps from both 
sides of the Atlantic.  

The story starts in 1861 when a Major Ficklin, an 
agent of the Confederate Government, was sent to 

Europe to source both postage stamps and printing 
equipment and supplies to produce stamps of sev-
eral denominations in the US. Ficklin arrived in 

London and quickly made an arrangement with the 
Thomas De La Rue Company to supply the needs 
of the Confederate Government. The original in-

tention of the Postmaster General was to obtain 
Intaglio printing plates but an agreement was made 
between Ficklin and De La Rue for hardened cop-

per plates for typographic printing. One explana-
tion for this choice comes from looking at the his-
tory of the De La Rue company. 

The De La Rue Company. 

The company was founded by 
Thomas De La Rue when he 
moved from Guernsey to Lon-

don in 1821. He set up a busi-
ness firstly as a leghorn straw 
hat maker then later as a sta-

tioner and printer. In 1831 he 
was granted a patent from the 
government for an improved 

letterpress process to produce 
playing cards. De La Rue was credited as the found-
er of  modern playing card production. The manu-

facture of playing cards was highly regulated and the 
ace of spades card of every pack had to be sent to 
the Stamp Office in Somerset House in London 

where an impressed duty stamp was applied to show 
that the required tax had been paid (one shilling).  

I was fortunate to visit De La Rue on business some 
years ago and was shown a very nice display of   
early playing cards. These have since become highly 

desirable collector’s items. Playing cards were the 
start of the company’s main business in security 
printing.  

In 1855 it was decided to produce stamps in Britain 

by the surface printing method. Because of De La 
Rue’s experience of letter press printing of  (Contd.)  
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De La Rue (Contd.) 

Playing cards, the company was chosen to produce 
all stamps with value of over 2d while the Perkins 
Bacon company continued to produce the line      

engraved stamps of value 1/2 to 2d. De La Rue 
continued to produce all surface printed British 
stamps until about 1910.  

The company also started production of banknotes 
in 1860 and has been a major player in all forms of 
security printing and products since that time.   

Stamps for the Confederate States. 

By the time of Major Ficklin’s visit to London De 
La Rue had been printing stamps for Britain for six 

years and had made significant improvements in 
the typographic printing process. These led to a 
more flexible and economic process compared to 

intaglio printing and must have had some part to 
play in the decision to use typography. 

The process begins with the generation of an origi-

nal die cut in reverse in steel and then hardened. 
For the Confederate States 5c stamp the die was 
engraved by J.F. Joubert de la Ferté, an employee 

of De La Rue. By chance a photograph of this die 
was used to illustrate relief printing in “The Fun-
damentals of Philately” by L.N. Williams pub-

lished by the APS in 2008. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Because of the way this was photographed the 
“ups” (the surfaces that are inked and form the  

colored portion of the final design) appear dark 
and the “downs” appear light. The design is then 
transferred to a lead block the size of the stamp by 

pressing the die into the lead in a special jig devel-
oped by De La Rue. This process is repeated and 
the resulting blocks assembled into a frame of the 

desired size (here 10x10 blocks). The whole frame 

is then coated with (electrically conducting) graph-
ite and polished and electrolytically coated with 

copper. The resulting copper shell was backed 
with type metal and the copper surface hardened 
chemically to form a pane. Either two or 4 of these 

panes were combined to form a final printing plate 
(of 200 or 400 stamps).  

In 1858 M. Joubert invented a plating process 

where the copper was replaced by steel which in-
creased the life of the printing plates considerably. 
In later years a master plate was made from which 

any number of electrotypes could be made, both 
improvements making the production process 
more economical. [Ref. Stanley Gibbons Special-

ised Stamp Catalogue Volume 1, 14th Edition 
(2006) p 243]. 

The first shipment left for the US in 1862 compris-
ing 2.15 million 5c stamps, a printing plate and a 

small perforating machine. It arrived on board the 
blockade runner “Nashville” in late February. A 
second shipment left Britain in February consist-

ing of a further 5.4 million 5c stamps.  

The third shipment of stamps and printing plate 
was intercepted by the US Navy in March 1862—

the so-called “lost shipment”. The stamps were 
destroyed and the printing plate eventually ac-
quired in 2011 by the Smithsonian National Postal 

Museum.  

The final shipment comprising both 5c and 1c 
stamps and a printing press left Britain in late 

March although its fate seems to be uncertain.  

Stamps were printed in Richmond, VA using 
plates, paper and inks made by De La Rue in   

London. These stamps are described as inferior to 
the London printings both in definition and also 
the poor quality of gum that was used.  

As supplies ran out, paper and ink was sourced  
locally resulting in a further loss of print quality. 
The color of the 5c stamps was typically of a dark-

er shade of blue. There was increasing wear of the 
printing plates and a consequent further deteriora-
tion of print quality.  

The die for the 1c stamp was also engraved by M. 
Joubert de la Ferté and supplies of stamps were 
made by De La Rue and shipped to the US. It 
seems that none of these stamps were ever issued 

and no postally used examples are known 
(according to the information provided by Worth 
Mathewson).  
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 March 2025 Bid Board 

Salem Stamp Society 



5 

Salem Stamp Society 

March 2025 Bid Board 

Lot 1 Lot 2 Lot 3 Lot 4 Lot 5 

Lot 6 
Lot 7 

Lot 8 Lot 9 Lot 10 

Lot 11 
Lot 12 Lot 13 

Lot 14 

Lot 15 

Lot 16 

Lot 17 

Lot 18 Lot 19 

Lot 20 

Lot 22 Lot 23 
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Salem Stamp Society 

March 2025 Bid Board 

Lot 21 

Lot 24 

Lot 25 Lot 26 

Lot 27 Lot 28 

Lot 32 Lot 36 

Lot 37 

Lot 38 

Lot 39 Lot 40 

Lot 43 

Lot 41 Lot 42 Lot 44 

Lot 45 

Lot 47 

Lot 46 

Lot 35 
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Lot 48 

Salem Stamp Society 

March 2025 Bid Board 
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       Salem Stamp Society 

P.O. Box 202 

      Salem, OR 97308 

Pacific NW Stamp Shows and               
Bourses 2025-6 
Local Events 

Salem STAMPEX, Sunday March 16th 2025 

Olympia Round Up Stamp & Coin Show, Saturday April 5th 2025  

Columbia Hall, Lacey, WA 98516 

SOPEX, Medford OR, June 26-7 2025 

Repetitive Events: 

Oregon Stamp Society: Rose City Stamp Fair - 
2nd Saturday of the month at OSS clubhouse           
4828 NE 33rd Ave., Portland  9:00am-3:00 pm 
Collectors  Corner - 4th Saturday of the month 
at OSS clubhouse                   9:00 am.- 3:00 pm  

2024-25 Major Shows:  

PIPEX 2025, May 2-4, Monarch Hotel, Clackamas 

WESTPEX  April 25-27 2025, Burlingame, CA 

BOSTSON 2026 World Expo, May 28-30 2026 at the Boston                  

Convention Center  

Meetings 
All meetings held at the Scottish Rite 

Masonic Temple,  

4090 Commercial St. SE, Salem, OR. 
 
 
Wednesday 19th March 2025. 
Starts at 7pm, Doors open at 6pm. 
Bid Board,  Program: “Reflections of a    
Retired Stamp Dealer” by Gary Tiffin 
 
Wednesday 16th April 2025. 
Starts at 7pm, Doors open at 6pm. 
Bid Board,  Program: “Celebrating Butte, 
Montana’s Copper Cachets” by  
Rajev Pandey 
 
 

 

 


